Dear Chancellor Moeser:





March 22, 2004

The signatories were pleased to receive your communication of March 3 indicating your willingness to give our concerns your careful consideration.  As facilitator for those who have signed the Call for a Moratorium and Dialogue on the Bell Award, let me share the following highlights of our continuing outreach efforts:

· Students in one class held a lively twenty minute discussion initiated by other students and led by the professor.  As a result, one third of the class, 50 students, signed the letter.

· Professors, graduate students, and undergraduates are endorsing the letter in significant numbers.  Since delivering the letter to you on February 24 with twenty-two signatures, we have received an additional 200 endorsements.

· Campus workers and community activists are circulating and signing the letter.

· During the coming week we will be soliciting signatures at the many events related to Women's History Month and the 50th anniversary of Brown v. Board.
As you begin making decisions about how to deal with this controversy, let me share a few suggestions in the interest of promoting the most productive community dialogue.

· The signatories hope you will be broadly inclusive as you establish a process of dialogue.  In addition to faculty, students, and townspeople, particularly people of color, the low paid workers at UNC and the black community of Chapel Hill deserve a place at the table.  These groups have taken a special interest in the campaign, and they have a stake in the outcome.  

· Those of us who have worked hard to bring this issue before the community also deserve a place at the table.

· The most productive process of debate on the Bell Award may be one that is based on research, broad public education, and open dialogue.  Out of such a process, for which the university setting is ideal, policy recommendations can be developed that could bring this community closer together.

· We concur with your decision to go forward with the Bell Award this year.  However, we hope that at the award ceremony on March 29 you will acknowledge the controversy and our concerns. 

We look forward to hearing from you in the near future concerning the decisions you have reached about how the University will proceed to resolve these issues.

Sincerely, 

Yonni Chapman

